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Justyna	 Jochym,	works	at	 the	Cracovia’s	Festival	as	Chief	of	Development	and	 International	Cooperation.	Since	2014,	
she	is	the	President	Of	the	UNESCO	Cities	of	Literature. 
 
ITV	Original	:	4/06/2017	

	
1)	Why	are	you	engaged	with	ICORN?	

The	 City	 of	 Krakow	 is	 engaged	 in	 ICORN	because	 it	 is	 part	 of	 our	 strategy	 as	 a	 "City	 of	 Open	 Gates"	 as	 well	 as	 our	
UNESCO	City	of	Literature	program.	We	take	pride	in	being	a	city	that	is	open,	friendly,	and	multicultural,	and	hope	to	
continue	to	develop	it	as	such	place.	The	ICORN	program	helps	us	to	bring	people's	stories	to	the	fore	and	to	involve	the	
public	in	dialogue	and	interaction	on	the	issues	of	free	speech	and	displacement.		

2)	What	kind	of	activities	do	you	organize	for/with	ICORN?	

We	are	involved	in	two	international	projects	this	year:	Engage!	Young	Producers	(Creative	Europe	fund)	and	Anchoring	
ICORN	(Swedish	Institute	fund).	So	we	organize	events	and	projects	on	those	two	levels.	We	also	organize	meetings	with	
our	ICORN	writer	during	festivals,	press	conferences,	and	much	more.		

3)	What	represents	the	importance	of	ICORN	for	you?	

The	writers.	The	fact	that	we	can	help	them	stabilize	their	situation	and	create	a	safe	space	for	them	to	continue	their	
lives	and	work.	And	the	possibility	for	them	to	meet	supportive	people	and	new	friends.	The	fact	that	new	communities	
can	be	built	is	fantastic.		

4)	What	do	you	think	about	Brazil	joining	ICORN?	

		
I	think	it	is	a	wonderful	opportunity.	The	cities	learn	so	much	from	the	writers,	it	is	so	important	to	contribute	to	a	more	
balanced	and	democratic	world,	especially	if	we	are	in	stable	and	safe	positions	ourselves.	Brazil	will	be	a	great	partner	
in	the	network.		

Biography	
	
Justyna	Jochym	was	graduated	CUNY	Hunter	College	in	New	York	City	with	a	BA	in	Women	and	Gender	Studies	in	2008.	
She	pursued	an	MA	in	European	Studies	at	the	Jagiellonian	University	 in	Krakow,	Poland	and	completed	her	degree	in	
2010	with	a	specialization	in	Central	and	East	European	Studies.		
Justyna	worked	for	the	Jagiellonian	University	on	the	development	and	promotion	of	the	English-taught	programmes	till	
2014,	 after	 which	 she	 joined	 the	 Krakow	 Festival	 Office	 team	 and	 currently	 works	 in	 the	 capacity	 of	 the	 Head	 of	
International	Development	and	Cooperation.		
She	 manages	 KFO's	 global	 relationships	 and	 projects,	 leadership	 role	 and	 vision	 as	 well	 as	 active	 membership	 in	
numerous	networks,	including	the	UNESCO	Creative	Cities	Network,	International	Cities	of	Refuge	Network,	Network	for	
Innovation	in	Culture	and	Creativity	in	Europe,	and	many	more.	Since	2014,	she	has	served	as	the	Chair	of	the	UNESCO	
Cities	of	Literature.	Her	interests	include	literature	and	reading,	art	history	and	arts	education.	
	
Krakow	UNESCO	City	of	Literature	
		
As	 the	most	enchanting	and	beautiful	Polish	 city,	 set	 in	 the	heart	of	Central	 Europe,	Krakow	 is	 the	 cultural	 capital	of	
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Poland	 and	 the	 literary	 hub	 of	 the	 entire	 country.	 In	modern	 times,	 Krakow	 is	 a	magnetic	 and	 vibrant	 city.	 In	 1978,	
Krakow’s	historic	centre	was	listed	among	the	first	UNESCO	World	Heritage	Sites.	In	2000,	it	was	named	the	European	
Capital	 of	 Culture.	 In	 October	 2013,	 it	 was	 distinguished	 as	 a	 UNESCO	 City	 of	 Literature	 and	 this	 prestigious	 title	
recognises	the	city’s	contribution	to	Polish	and	international	literary	culture.	The	city	takes	pride	in	its	acclaimed	writers,	
such	as	Joseph	Conrad,	Tadeusz	Kantor,	Stanisław	Lem,	Sławomir	Mrożek,	Ryszard	Krynicki,	Adam	Zagajewski	and	Nobel	
Prize	in	Literature	winners,	Czesław	Miłosz	and	Wisława	Szymborska,	to	name	a	few.	
		
Krakow’s	archives	are	filled	with	European	literary	jewels,	like	manuscripts	of	Nicolaus	Copernicus’	De	Revolutionibus...,	
the	famous	Fryderyk	Chopin’s	Scherzo	in	E	Major,	fascinating	Book	of	Twenty	Arts,	with	(as	legend	states),	an	imprint	of	
Satan’s	paw	on	the	cover,	and	much	more!	It	is	in	Krakow	where,	according	to	the	legend,	first	parts	of	J.	W.	Goethe’s	
Faust	were	written.	Krakow	may	boast	a	 limitless	 list	of	poets	and	writers	with	strong	 links	 to	 the	city	and	 its	 literary	
scene.	None	stand	out	as	much,	however,	as	the	Nobel	Prize	 in	Literature	winners,	 including	Henryk	Sienkiewicz	 (Quo	
vadis,	Nobel	1905),	Władysław	Stanisław	Reymont	(The	Promised	Land	and	The	Peasants,	Nobel	1924),	Czesław	Miłosz	
(The	 Captive	Mind	 and	 Family	 Europe,	 Nobel	 1980)	 and	Wisława	 Szymborska	 (Calling	 Out	 to	 Yeti	 and	 People	 on	 the	
Bridge,	Nobel	1996).	
	
Krakow	hosts	the	most	prominent	cultural	festivals	in	Poland,	nearly	150,	including	the	outstanding	Conrad	Festival	and	
Miłosz	Festival.	Brilliant	writers	and	literary	professionals	from	around	the	world	come	to	Krakow	in	order	to	celebrate	
literature,	 poetry,	 the	 book	 market,	 and	 the	 arts.	 Over	 the	 years,	 the	 city	 has	 hosted	 many	 distinguished	 guests,	
including	 Zadie	 Smith,	 Richard	 Flanagan,	 Jonathan	 Franzen,	 Eleanor	 Catton,	 Gary	 Snyder,	 Orhan	 Pamuk,	 Svetlana	
Alexievich,	Herta	Müller,	Adonis,	Amos	Oz,	David	Grossman,	Alberto	Manguel,	Ko-Un	and	Boris	Akunin.	
		
The	most	prestigious	and	important	national	publishing	houses	have	their	seats	in	Krakow	and	issue	books	at	the	highest	
editorial	 level	 –	 leading	 the	pack	 in	 literary	nominations	 and	awards.	With	 the	help	of	 the	Polish	Book	 Institute,	 also	
based	in	Krakow,	promotion	of	Polish	literature	and	publishers	at	home	and	abroad	is	a	great	success!	Krakow	also	hosts	
the	 annual,	world-famous	Book	 Fair,	 bringing	 together	popular	 and	niche	writers	 and	publishers	 as	well	 as	 children’s	
book	authors	and	illustrators.	
		
Each	year	 several	 illustrious	awards	are	handed	out	 to	deserving	 literary	 figures:	 critics,	 essayists,	 poets,	 and	writers.	
These	 include	 the	 Jan	 Długosz	 Prize,	 the	 Kazimierz	Wyka	 Award,	 the	 Joseph	 Conrad	 Award	 (for	 best	 debut)	 and	 the	
Wisława	 Szymborska	Poetry	Award.	What’s	more,	 since	 1995	 the	City	 of	 Krakow	has	been	 awarding	 the	Book	of	 the	
Month	prize,	and	every	year,	the	Transatlantyk	Award	allocates	a	literary	prize	for	promotion	of	Polish	literature	abroad.	
		

Krakow	 is	 also	 a	 City	 of	 Refuge.	 Krakow’s	 coat	 of	 arms	 features	 an	 open	 gate	 -a	 symbol	 of	 freedom,	 openness	 and	
tolerance.	In	2011,	Krakow	joined	the	International	Cities	of	Refuge	Network	(ICORN),	an	esteemed	network	of	40	cities	
providing	 persecuted	writers	 witha	 safe	 haven	 to	write,	 to	 live	 and	 to	 be.	Moreover,	 the	 Villa	 Decius	 Association,	 a	
leading	cultural	i	


